	Glanford Middle School Parents Advisory Committee Meeting
Wednesday, June 5, 2019
AGM Meeting Minutes



Call to order, welcome and introductions to Annual General Meeting 2019
Attendees: Joanne Buxton (President), David Buxton (Treasurer), Yvonne Anderson (Secretary), Louie Scigliano (Principal), Carlos Sperling, Brandi Stephen, Debbie Bowden, Starr Munro
Absent: Tamara McLean (Vice President), Manon Levesque, Sarah Khosla (Vice Principal), Alina Fisher, Melissa Piasta, Alison Sheehan, Kristina Felt
We acknowledge and thank the Lkwungen People, also known as the Songhees, Esquimalt, and Beecher Bay First Nations communities, for allowing us to live, work and play on their lands.  We also give thanks to the ancestors, supernatural ones, hereditary leaders and matriarchs, creatures big and small for looking after the rich resources and cultural teachings of this beautiful land.

Agenda approved
Meeting Minutes:
Minutes from May 2019 approved
Correspondence

· None
President’s Report
Glanford Middle School Parent Advisory Council

It was another great year at GMS!

PAC Executive

The following parents were voted into the executive:

Tamara McLean – Vice Chair, Yvonne Anderson – Secretary, Starr Munro– VCPAC Rep, Carlos Sperling – Member at Large, and Brandi Stephen – Member at Large

We are saying goodbye to Tamara as her daughter moves to high school - thank you Tamara for all your hard work and dedication over the past 3 years; with both the PAC and the Glanford Music Parents Association. You will be missed!

Staffing Transitions

This year we welcomed Ms. Sarah Khosla as our new Vice Principal. Ms. Khosla fit seamlessly into the Maverick Family, and quickly proved to be a student favourite!

We were sad to see Ms. Anja Rebstock leave during the year for another position in the district. She was much more than just our ‘Strings teacher’ and her absence was felt prominently throughout the GMS Music Program. We also said goodbye to Ms. Cristelle Bryson, one of our Educational Assistants. Byron Lienard will also be leaving his position in the Music Program and moving to Tillicum Elementary in the new school year.

Fundraising

Traditionally, the PAC likes to keep this at a minimum, but wanted to see if another school Purdy’s fundraiser would be beneficial. We raised much less money than expected, so we are unlikely to move forward with a repeat event next year. The annual GMS Walkathon was a success – it saw students and staff come together in a whole school event and raised their health, charitable, and community consciousness.
Community highlights

-Welcome Back BBQ

-Installation of the GaGaBall Pit

-December Pancake B’Fast * The spirit of GMS Giving was a focus this month; socks for the homeless, gingerbread cookie sales for charity, and a food drive

-The White Hatter (presentation)

-Annual 5K Walkathon

I am very happy that with Mr. Scigliano’s support, we have returned the PAC to a typical council, keeping in alignment with the BCPAC rules and regulations. Moving forward, we will try to add to our numbers of attendees at monthly meetings and begin to focus on the occasional guest speakers. With the GMPA President, I would like to have an interactive PAC/GMPA bulletin board in the main hallway, close to the school office. In the coming school year, I will continue to support, encourage and assist in improving the quality of education and social emotional well-being of the students, and their families, at Glanford.

Joanne Buxton
Treasurer’s Report

· David applied for the grant, will come mid-September
· $6016.14 in gaming account

· $2610.14 in general account

· We have $1277 from the walkathon

· Coast Capitol will pay ½ of cost for pizza lunch for 10 classes.  We pay for 15 pizzas ($231.51) and they pay for 15 pizzas

Principal’s Report

· Thank you to everyone who volunteers their time to come to the PAC meetings

· GMS is a busy place!!!   Track and Field Finals at UVIC today 56 students qualified for city finals

· GMS Band concerts yesterday with a great concert. Emily McDermid has been doing a great job taking over for Byron Lienard, who is on medical leave.  Good bye to Byron as he will start with Tillicum Elementary in September

· GMS/Northridge Strings and Choir this evening
· Yearend activities combined with high expectations.

· Next year we will have three grade 6 classes, five grade 7 classes, three 6/7 split classes and six grade 8 classes.  17 divisions next year. Lower numbers in each class with a maximum of 25 in each class

· Beaver Lake event June 25th, profit from the Friday lunches pays for this great event.  Each student can have a hamburger, beef hotdog, or veggie burger, drink, chips and ice cream.  There will be no parents dropping students off at the lake and picking them up at the lake.  Students will cycle or walk with teachers as this is a school wide event.  Parents are welcome to join us
· Grade 8 Ceremony June 26th
· Recognition Ceremony June 27th and last day of classes. There are four categories that students can be recognized and acknowledged in: Fine Arts, Citizenship, Athletics, Academics
· Boundary Review – final look at School Board office.  Rogers Elementary is pathway to Glanford.  Northridge Elementary is part of the boundary review. Tillicum Elementary is changing the boundary. Now the McKenzie Elementary border is getting closer to Tillicum, to help with over-crowding at Tillicum. Students who live on the north side of Agnes will attend Northridge. Middle school students on the north side of McKenzie Ave will attend Glanford, and students on the south side of McKenzie Ave will attend Colquitz Middle School. Glanford enrollment is just under 400 and should stay there.
Old Business

New Business
· Executive positions stay the same, although we will have a vacancy for Vice President as this is Tamara’s last year at Glanford with her daughter in grade 8
VCPAC Rep Starr Munro
· The VCPAC has voted in a new Executive for the coming school year and has filled all positions
· At the May meeting VCPAC held their annual awards ceremony recognizing parents, teachers, volunteers and administrators for their commitment to improving education in our School District. Three awards were given out this year. Nominations are accepted yearly for nine different award categories. Any parent/PAC can make a nomination.

· At the May meeting there was a presentation from the Chair of the VCPAC Inclusion Committee. The presentation reviewed the feedback and recommendations from parents in the District about what VCPAC can do to better advocate for students and parents of families with special needs and complex learning needs.

· If any parents are facing challenges related to inclusion in the classroom the VCPAC Inclusion Committee is an excellent parent/peer resource for support and information.

Calendar ahead
Meetings for 2019/2020 school year will be:
September 9, 2019
October 7, 2019
November 4, 2019
December 2, 2019
January 13, 2020
February 3, 2020
April 6, 2020
May 4, 2020
June 1, 2020

Action Items:
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